
Peregrines of the nominate race, breeding in
Fennoscandia, normally migrate to westem and
southwestem Europe, where they spend the win-
ter. However, there appears to be a tendency
nowadays for the peregrines to migrate further
south and southwest. More birds are being found
in Spain and Portugal and, in later decades, some
have also been found in North Africa (Saurola
1998). For distribution pattems of Finnish recov-
eries, see maps in the 1997 Yearbook of the jour-
nal Linnut on page 67. There are recor.'eries of
Finnish birds from Morocco, Algeria and Libya,
and also a Swedish male from the west coast,
which was found in Goulimine, Morocco, in
1983 (Report on Swedish bird ringingfor 1981.
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First it was the French, then the ltalians and,
most recently, the Spanish: Ringing Schentes
seem to be under pressure world-wide so any
ringers wanting to put their marketing or PR
skills to the test, are encouraged to try^ their hand
at fund-raising initiatives for Safring.

ICONA - Madrid Rrnging Office, SPAIN
Madrid. 16th December 1997

To all Bird Ringing Schemes

Dear Colleagues:
Thank you very much for all your letters in

response to our appeal for financial solutions for
the Ringing Office at the Institute for Nature
Conservation (ICONA).

The Ringing Bureau's two-member staff were
employed for only three months of 1997, (due
to Spanish Ministry of Environment shortfails ).
For this reason, our work suffered several stop-
pages during the year and finally we were forced
to close the ringing office at the beginning of 1998.

However, at last we have very good news. We
now have a new four-year contract that could

solve, at least in part, the existential problems of
our Scheme.

Now, however, we face the problem of the
huge backlog of recoveries, stored in the Ring-
ing Office during 1997 and we have to resolve
the accumulated delays in processing them. We
apologise for this situation and we will try to
solve this problem in the course of the year. We
ask for your patience and understanding in this
regard.

The staff working in the Spanish Scheme have
not changed. We are:
Head of the Scheme: Benigno Asensio
Members of the Ringing Bureau:
Angel G6mez and Francisco J. Cantos

Thank you very much, Sincerely yours
Dr. Francisco J. Cantos
ICONA Ringing Office

Recently Safring received thefirst Knot recovery

from Spain on record - it would seem that the
Spanish Ringing Scheme has indeed surmounted
its logistical problems ! [ed.]
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